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Enrolment Procedures 
The DoE enrolment processes have recently been updated, and there are now tighter conditions around 
acceptance of out of area applications. Each school has an enrolment cap based on the number of 
permanent buildings in the school and our school is well above its enrolment cap. Acceptance of out of 
area applications will therefore be very rare. This means siblings of students already enrolled in the 
school are no longer guaranteed a place in the school. 
 
There is a transition period to the new policy for this term. If you have a child already enrolled at John 
Purchase Public School and there is a younger sibling beginning kindergarten in 2020, the enrolment 
can be accepted this term. We ask that you submit your application for enrolment form before the end of 
term. 
Additionally all new enrolments will now be required to submit 100 points proof of home address. Please 
refer to the information below for further information. 
 

TUES 17 SEP 

ICAS  English 
Peer Support 

WED 18 SEP 

Author visit 
Yrs 3-6 

THURS 19 SEP 

ICAS Maths 
2:05 Assembly 
Mini choir and 
training band 

FRI 20 SEP 

Stage 2 History 
Incursion 

TUES 24 SEPT 

Bronze Award 
morning tea 

 

WED 25 SEPT 

Peer Support 
Bronze Medallion 

morning tea 
 
 

THURS 26 SEPT 

Make-a-Wish 
Mufti day 

Interschool 
debate 

FRID 27 SEPT 

Last day of Term 3 
 

MON 14 OCT 

Student and staff 
return Term 4 

     7pm P & C 

WED 16 OCT 

Sydney North 
Athletics 

THURS 17 OCT 
2.05pm Assembly 

TUES 22 OCT 
Kindy Orientation 

TUES 29 OCT 
Kindy Orientation 

WED 30 OCT 
Yr5 Narrabeen 

THURS 31/OCT 
Yr5 Narrabeen 

2.05 pm Assembly 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

THE CALENDAR 
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Mrs Leonie Black 
Principal 
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Year 6 Canberra Excursion 

When the three coaches returned from Canberra last Friday evening, Mrs Black and I were greeted by 
smiles all around. A summation of the excursion from some of the students I spoke to was, 
“AWESOME!” Year 6’s busy itinerary included learning at the National Capital Exhibition Centre, High 
Court of Australia, Australian War Memorial, Questacon: National Science and Technology Centre, 
CSIRO, Australian Institute of Sport, Parliament House, Electoral Education Centre and the Royal 
Australian Mint. 
 
Many hours of planning are required to prepare for such an excursion. We are extremely grateful to Mr 
Johnson for coordinating his Stage 3 team. Special thanks to Miss Granziera, Mrs Green, Miss 
Gallagher, Mrs Rolet and Mr Kerrigan, for taking time out to leave their own families, in order to ensure 
that all of our students were cared for each day and night of the excursion. 
 
Congratulations, Year 6! Your teachers have told me that you were all excellent ambassadors for JPPS. 
We are proud of you! 
 

 

 
 
 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
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Our School Expectations 

 
This week’s expectation is:  

Respect at the Canteen: Say “please” and “thank you”  
Congratulations to the students who have demonstrated our school expectations of RESPECT, 

RESPONSIBILITY or who have tried to ASPIRE. The latest awardees are published below: 

  
Purchase Pride Badge (10 Purchase Prides) 
 

 
 

When students receive ten Purchase Pride awards (pictured above), these should be left in Mrs King’s 
‘award shelf’ in the administration corridor. The ten awards need to be bundled together and clearly 
labelled with the student’s name and current class. 

 
Purchase Pride cards have a tear off strip. This strip may be removed by the recipient and placed in the 
appropriate stage box outside Mrs King’s office, to go in the lucky dip draw for a canteen voucher. This 
draw is usually held at the Monday morning assembly. 
 
Students will be presented with their Purchase Pride badge at the Week 10 Monday morning 
assembly next week. Congratulations to the following recipients: 
 
Sam Mc 3/4W, Jackson 1M, Isabelle D 4-O, Sonali D 3/4W, Charlotte 2D, Kiren C 4/5B, Julia 2B, 
Amelia 2B, Ahana 4-O, Sanaya 4LT, Te Ao-iti 4N, Thomas KF, Nicole 5K, Dimitry 2B, Darin 1M, 
Keira KF 
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What do I do with my Class Awards? 
 

 
 

When a student has received ten green/white class awards (pictured above), they should be handed in 
to Mrs King’s ‘award shelf’ in the administration corridor. The ten class awards need to be bundled 
together and clearly labelled with the student’s name, current class and award level reached: 

 
10 Class Awards = Bronze   20 = Silver   30 = Gold    40 = Bronze Medallion   50 = Silver Medallion  
60 = Gold Medallion    75 = Platinum Medallion and Principal for the Day! 
 

A clear, snap lock bag is ideal for this purpose! 
 
With the exception of Bronze Awards (which are published at the end of the term and presented at a 
Principal’s morning tea for students and parents), all awards received by 9am on Friday mornings, are 
‘stamped’ and published in the next school newsletter, which is usually on the following Monday. At this 
time, I indicate when these awards will be presented at the Thursday afternoon whole school assembly. 
 
Students need to be responsible for their own awards, as replacements are not issued. 
 

Bronze Award (10 Class Awards) 
 
 
Please note that these awards are presented once per term. Bronze Awardees and their parents have 
been invited to attend the Principal’s Morning Tea, on Tuesday 24 September (Week 10). 

Congratulations to these students: 
 
Ashleigh W 3M, Kyle H 2D, Zoe C 2N, Samuel M 2B, Andy F 1M, Hannah L 2D, Mahee B 2N, 
Emma M 2D, Tyson G 2B, Benjamin S 6W, Hongbo W 2C, Jackson G 1M, Ayaan D 3B, Anya T 1M 
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Silver Award (20 Class Awards) 
 

Please note that these awards will be presented at the Week 9 Thursday afternoon assembly this week. 

Congratulations to: 
 
Ashleigh W 3M, Timur B 4/5B, Te Ao-iti P 4N 
 
 

Gold Award (30 Class Awards) 
 

Please note that these awards will be presented at the Week 9 Thursday afternoon assembly this week. 
Congratulations to: 
 
Madison K 5J, Kiren C 4/5B 

 

 
Compulsory School Attendance 
Education for your child is important and regular attendance at school is essential for your child to 
achieve their educational best and increase their career and life options. NSW public schools work in 
partnership with parents to encourage and support regular attendance of children and young people. 
When your child attends school every day, learning becomes easier and your child will build and 
maintain friendships with other children.  
 
Congratulations Thisenya 

Congratulations to Thisenya in 6L! Recently, she won gold at the Australian National Taekwondo 
Competition! 

Kindergarten 2020 Orientation Program 

Do you know any local families with preschool aged children about to commence school? Please let 
them know that we are currently preparing a wonderful orientation program for students commencing 
Kindergarten in 2020. We strongly encourage attendance at all 3 orientation sessions to best prepare for 
a positive start to school next year. Please share these session dates and times with families in our 
school area: 
 
Kindergarten 2020 Orientation Session 1 – Tuesday 22 October 9:15am – 10:30am 
 
Kindergarten 2020 Orientation Session 2 – Tuesday 29 October 9:15am – 10:30am 
 
Kindergarten 2020 Orientation Session 3 – Tuesday 12 November 9:15am – 10:30am    
 

Please call the school on 9875 3100, if you require further information regard 
ing Kindergarten enrolments. 

 

Mrs Adela King 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Term 3   Week 9 16 September 2019 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  

Talk with your children about bystanders  
Bullying involves more than the students who are bullied and those who bully others. 
Bullying often continues because people who are involved do not talk about it and seek 

help. This includes people who observe bullying – the bystanders. A bystander is someone who 
sees the bullying or knows that it is happening to someone else.  
Bystanders might be afraid that they will be bullied next, and this may influence their decision about 
what they will do if they see bullying happening. There are different types of bystanders and in this 
model, they are described as:  
Contributors – This group offer support to the person bullying, either by helping the person to bully 
the other person or by encouraging the person bullying. This group might gather to watch the 
incident (sometimes from concern for the person being bullied, sometimes to see what will happen, 
and sometimes for enjoyment).  
Supporters – This group dislikes the bullying, is concerned for the person being bullied and actively 
tries to help the person being bullied.  
 
What can bystanders do?  
If students see another student being bullied they should:  
• Ask a teacher or support person for help  
• Let the person doing the bullying know that what they are doing is bullying  
• Refuse to join in with the bullying and walk away  
• Support the student who is being bullied  

• Support their friends and protect them from bullying (children who are alone are more likely to be 
the target of bullying, so encourage your children to be aware of children who are left out or on their 
own at school). 

 

 Leonie Cole  

 Learning and Support Teacher 
 

  
 

Make-a-Wish upon a Star Day 

Thursday 26th September will be our fund raising day for the Make-a-Wish charity.Students may come to 
school dressed as their favourite hero/star. 

 

Please bring a gold coin donation if wearing mufti. Shoes need to be enclosed. 

 

Thank you in anticipation of your support. 

J. Mugridge 

Coordinating Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE TEACHERS 
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Public Speaking News 

Throughout Term 3, students in years 3-6 have been researching, writing, and presenting speeches for 
the Hills Public Speaking competition. Students presented a wide variety of topics, and delivered 
compelling, humorous and informative speeches.  

 

After competing in our in-school final, four finalists are off to Riverbank Public School to compete in the 
regional final. Good luck to our finalists: Lewis, Rhea, Sayaka and Anirudh. We can’t wait to hear how 
you go!  

 

Achievements in Writing 

Last Monday, I had the great pleasure of attending the awards ceremony for the Whitlam Institute ‘What 
Matters’ competition, to see Joseph Solina be awarded the Runner-up prize for his composition ‘Insects 
Matter’. Joseph received his award from decorated rugby player and journalist, Peter Fitzsimmons, who 
spoke about how important it is for young people to have a say about the issues that matter to them. In 
addition to receiving the runner up prize in the NSW Year 5/6 division, Joseph also received an overall 
competition award for an outstanding composition by a Year 5/6 student.  

 

This is a tremendous accomplishment, and we are so proud of Joseph not only for receiving this award, 
but for putting so much time and effort into perfecting his writing.  

 

Congratulations, Joseph!  

 

Miss Granziera 



Term 3   Week 9 16 September 2019 

 

Sports Report  
Beecroft Zone Woolworths Cricket Blast Gala Day – Stage 2 and 3  

Last Friday, students from Stage 2 and 3 attended a cricket gala day in Galston. The students participated 

in 4 round robin games, with our stage 3 boys making the final. Unfortunately they were unsuccessful in 

gaining a win but played with passion and pride for their school. Thank you to Miss O’Brien who also 

attended for the day. We would like to congratulate the students on their outstanding sportsmanship and 

positive attitude throughout the day. We were very proud of each student and their efforts on the day. 

Well done boys and girls! 

From the students 

On Friday the 13th was a cricket gala day. It was cloudy in the morning but soon cleared up for a beautiful 

day of cricket. Our captains led our team to the finals but we unfortunately lost to Galston PS. In the end 

everyone enjoyed the day and it was a huge success.  

Naman and Dinesh  

At the cricket gala day we had a high catch competition. It is where one of the Sydney Sixes coaches 

would hit the ball really high and we had to catch it. If we dropped it, we were out. Toby and Finlay 

represented JPPS for the boys and TeAo-iti and Annie for the girls. Toby did a great job and made the 4th 

round for the boys. There was also a dancing competition. Lila, Sophie, Aryana and Rhea represented JPPS 

for the girls and they WON! I, Lila, really enjoyed participating in the dance contest and I also loved 

playing in the cricket games.  

Lila and TeAo-iti  
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Dance News 

 
On Sunday 15 September 2019 the JPPS stage 1, 2 and 3 dance troupes competed at the Hills Dance 
Spectacular at Pacific Hills Christian School.  
 
The troupes were up against 30 schools from around the district with the competition being very strong.  
 
All dancers performed beautifully and received positive feedback from the adjudicator.  
 
Both the stage 1 and 2 groups each received a highly commended for their performances. Those ribbons 
will be presented at this week’s assembly.  
 
Thank you to all the parents who were there to support the dancers and Miss Ishac, Miss Nelson and 
Mrs Ward for organising and supervising on the day.    
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Ethics classes at John Purchase Public School 
   
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Could you be an ethics teacher for John Purchase Public School? 
 
We are seeking volunteers so that we can provide ethics classes for all the families who have requested 
it for their children. 
 
Ethics teachers receive full training by Primary Ethics, the not-for-profit organization approved to design 
curriculum and training for the ethics program. Training consists of a two-day workshop and short online 
modules. Lesson materials are provided. Suitable volunteers have an interest in children’s education and 
development of critical thinking skills and must be available at 11:30am or 12:00/ Tuesdays each week. 
 
In ethics classes, children learn how to think logically, disagree respectfully and support their arguments 
with evidence, rather than act according to blind habit or peer pressure.  
 
Children discuss topic such as: 
-imagining how others feel 
-how do we treat living things? 
-what is laziness? 
-how do we disagree in a respectful way? 
-fairness   
 
If you are looking for an opportunity to make a valuable contribution to our school, please visit 
www.primaryethics.com.au <and/or> contact Ethics Coordinator-Caroline John and 
carolinerjohn@gmail.com. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

\ 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

The JPPS staff have a 

knitting basket in the staff 

room that allows us to 

practise relaxation 

techniques during recess and 

lunch.  

We have all been 

contributing to create a 

blanket for charity.   

If you have any spare wool 

and would like to donate it, 

please bring it to the front 

office.  

We are using 8mm acrylic 

wool, but are open to using 

any wool you wish to gift!  

From the JPPS Staff.  

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
mailto:carolinerjohn@gmail.com
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JPPS Band Program 2020 
 
Did you know that every time musicians pick up their instruments, there are fireworks going off all 
over their brain? Through the use of medical imaging neuroscientists have found that playing music 
is the brain's equivalent of a full-body workout - it engages practically every area of the brain at 
once, especially the visual, auditory, and motor cortices.  
 
Research has shown that learning to play a musical instrument has significant effects on a child’s 
brain development, improving cognitive ability, problem solving and memory, focus and concentration, 
literacy and numeracy skills, executive functioning, emotional processing and regulation, mental 
health and well-being. In addition to these benefits, playing in a band fosters teamwork, respect, self-
esteem and confidence, discipline and a sense of community. And to top it off, music is a creative 
outlet that is loads of FUN! Why is this important? Because the JPPS Band is looking for new 
members for 2020. 
 
The JPPS Band Program currently has two bands -Training band for those with little or no 
musical experience, and Concert Band for those who have either completed one year of 
Training Band or have had some previous band experience outside of JPPS. The Band 
Program is open to students from Year 3 to Year 6.  
 
Over the coming weeks, current band members are speaking at Friday morning assembly, 
sharing their experiences and encouraging other to join. In Term 4, students in Year 2 and 
interested students in Year 3/4/5 will have the opportunity at school to try out various 
wind/brass/percussion instruments. We will send home a note informing you of your child’s 
preferences. The following week the Band Committee will hold their annual Band Information 
Evening for parents. Enrolments for the Band Programme 2020 will open in Term 4, Week 3. 
 
We are also taking expressions of interest for string players who have at least 12 months of 
lessons and would be interested in joining a string ensemble. 
 
For further information, or if you have any questions, please get in touch with the JPPS Band 
Committee at jppsbandcommittee@gmail.com 
 

Band Information Evening 
Term 4 - Week 3 

Wednesday, 30th October 
5.30pm – 6.30pm: Instrument trial session 

6.30pm – 7.30pm: Information session 
Hall Annexe 

 

 

FROM THE BAND 

mailto:jppsbandcommittee@gmail.com
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Please note our school publishes events for 

the convenience of families but does not 

endorse any activity,  person, product 

FROM THE COMMUNITY 
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